

CALL-IN MEETING - 5 OCTOBER 2004

A Call-In meeting was held on 5 October 2004 dealing with the disposal of land at Fusehill Street Community Garden.  This meeting was chaired by Councillor Mrs Prest, Vice-Chairman of the Committee.  Councillor Prest has advised that there was no question of disagreement with the decision to dispose of the land, however the decision was referred back to the Executive for clarification of the wording concerning the use of the proceeds generated from the sale of the land.

COMMITTEE MEETING - 14 OCTOBER 2004

CROS.147/04:
Work Programme

During the course of this item a member raised concerns about the Gershon Report as he found some of the content alarming.  Following a long discussion between Members and Officers, it soon became clear how ignorant Members were about the content and implications proposed by the Report.  Members were particularly concerned about the time-tabling and budgetary implications.  In view of the seriousness of the Report, it was felt that Committee members should each receive a copy and any training or presentations deemed necessary.  Since that date, the Head of Finance has undertaken to explain the relevant implications of the Report as we go through the Budget process.

CROS.149/04:
Budget Overview and Monitoring Report

As the Committee’s agenda was shorter than usual, members were able to give this item more time than in previous years.  The details of Members’ comments and views are detailed in the Minutes of the Meeting.

CROS.150/04:
Broadband for Members

This issue came to light following comments and complaints from Members about download times and other factors, and was later supported by the previous CEO.  Consequently this was discussed by the Executive and referred to this Committee for comments.

CROS.151/04:
Customer Contact Centre Development

Members generally welcomed the forthcoming advent of this service and commented as recorded in the Minutes.

CORPORATE RESOURCES WORKSHOPS

Two Workshops for Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Members took place on 4 November 2004 dealing with Training on Risk Assessment and Strategic Review of Assets.  A special meeting of the Committee was held the same day on the 2003/04 Audit of Accounts.  I was unable to attend any of the above due to illness.

Councillor J M Guest

Chairman

Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee

9 November 2004
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